September Thirtieth 1920. Lieut.-Colonel Kenneth Perry, D.S.O., Royal Military College, Kingston, Ont. My dear Kenneth: -I have a letter from your father asking what disposal I would like made of Lady Micholas, a black mare I left with the Police last spring and which they have looked after for me since that time. He tells me that you can arrange for her at Kingston. This ill give you full authority to take her from the Police to Kingston. I think I can promise to leave her with you all winter at least, and if in the spring I find that she is of no further use to me, I shall give her to the College. She is a nice more to ride and used to jump very well. I found that you had to be careful of her shoeing, because she is susceptible to corns. I hope you are getting clong well at Mingston, and with all good wishes to yourself and my friends there, I am, Ever yours faithfully,